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Comments Dear Sirs, Objection to WSCC/004/20 - Planning Application We write to raise an objection to
WSCC/004/20 planning application and the proposed route for HGV vehicles along Imberhorne lane.
We note there are many issues with the proposed planning application. These are detailed below, 1.
Noise to residents from construction and HGV vehicle activity. 2. The proposing of 62 HGV journeys a
day on this route, that equates to an HGV journey every 9.5 minutes. 3. The increased heavy traffic on
extremely narrow roads, most notably West Hoathly Road where in parts it is a single-track road with
blind bends, heightening the risk for accidents, safety to cyclists and traffic disruption. 4. There are
three schools and a nursery along the roads proposed for the HGV route (Imberhorne Secondary
School, Trefoil Montessori Farm School, Tobias School of Art, Toybox Nursery), posing an increased
traffic safety risk, traffic congestion risk and air safety risk. - Road demise and increased risk of
potholes 5. The applicant claims the land is currently a health risk, however there is an active camping
business allowing families to use their land for camping holidays. Kind Regards Phil & Mary Coombs
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